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Elk of the Month –– Craig Stoltenburg 
 
Craig’s most recent contribution was last month’s Crab Feed.  I’m writing 
this article in advance of the 2020 event with complete comfort declaring 
the event a success as they all have been one of our few SOLD OUT 
events for our Lodge, always a financial and social success. Craig is 
blessed with a fantastic support lead by his wife, Laurie Smith.  Both 
define the label of well organized.  Team Stoltenburg has a lengthy 
history of successful events.  Besides the Crab Feed, they include the 
startup of Steak Night and several Luau’s as well. Both supported the 
Lodge in many other ventures, Craig was a dedicated Building Hall 
contributor and Laurie a volunteer bartender for several years. They 
both have and continue to support our Lodge. Please Thank them when 
you see them. 

 

 

 



The following have submitted applications for 
membership in Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691. 

 
Gary Dusky proposes Patrice Dickinson;  
Tony Ivins proposes Bryan Johnson;  
Tony Pisanu proposes Gerald P. Revello and  
Terry Langseth proposes Raymond Eberhardt 

From the Station of the Exalted Ruler – Harlan Moore 
 
  February already! Honestly, due to proof and print 
  deadlines, my challenge this year has been to (sort of) 
  accurately forecast the next two months. Pleased to 
  announce my task is less difficult planning for two 
  months as opposed to 12 or 14. February includes 
  nomination and election of officers, March includes 
Old Timers Night, signed and mailed 39 invitations yesterday, to 
honor members for 20 to 55 years of service to our order, a total of 
1,230 member years. We will post a list of Old Timers; please reach 
out to those you know may need transportation assistance. 
February’s highlight event is Piggy Bank Night February 27th, also 
Election Night, please make every effort to bring a Piggy Bank or two, 
checks and cash work as well; details are below.  
 
Next, California-Hawaii Elks Major Project (CHEMPI) last year raised 
3.9 million dollars, our Lodge was $19,435.00. This year’s state goal is 
4 million dollars, how about our Lodge returning to $20,000 plus 
status?   Our annual Piggy Bank night is February 27th, bring in a piggy 
bank receive a free dinner, remember 52, Century, and higher 
members will be on the dinner list even if they do don’t have another 
pig by Piggy Bank Night.  
 
Too busy to fill a pig? The CHEA/CHEMPI website offers a quick, 
convenient method to contribute to the major project using a debit or 
credit card.  CHEMPI  https://chea-elks.org/major-project/  
 
Please share our good work with others, “Ask a friend or family 
member” to become an ELK and join us in the important work and 
social activities we all enjoy. 
 
Questions or comments call 530-906-4765 or email 
Harlan@hemoore.com  See you at the Lodge! 
 
Fraternally, 
Harlan 
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Every Tuesday 

Lunch social 
Taco Tuesday 

 
Every Wednesday 

Elks Lunch 11:30 am to 3:00 pm 
 

Sunday February 2, 2020 
Super Bowl Party 
Hot Dogs & Chili 

Pot Luck 
 

Friday February 7, 2020 
Birthday Dinner 

Beef Stew & Roasted Chicken 
Mashed Potatoes & Gravy 

Seasonal Vegetables 
Salad Bar, Hot rolls, Dessert 

 
Sunday February 9, 2020 

Elks All You Can Eat Pancake and French Toast Breakfast 
9 am to 11:30 am 

Omelets & Eggs cooked to order by Jimmy 
Bacon, Sausage and Ham 

Biscuits & gravy n Hash Browns 
 

Thursday February 13, 2020 
Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
Friday February 14, 2020 

Valentine Day Sock Hop Dinner Dance 
Hamburgers & Hot Dogs 

French Fries, Onion Rings & Salad 
Ice Cream Sundaes for Dessert 

 
Friday February 27, 2020 

All You Can eat 
Pizza, Spaghetti, and Salad 

 
Thursday February 28, 2020 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 

 
 

Piggy Bank Tally Through December 

Millennium Club 
Kirk Brown 
Michael Cosby 
Harlan Moore 
 
Century Club 
Auburn # 1691 PER Assoc. (2) 
Harvey Eisley 
Rick Sutherland  
Bill Rowe 
Leonard Ferretti (2) 
Dick Robart 
Wayne Barrackman 
Mike Bashore 

Gary Cupler 
Cynthia Ray 
Auburn # 1691 Bar Pig  
 
52 Club 
Joe Mathe 
Dennis Koehn 
Michael Bielski 
Anna Anderson 
Harry Bedell 
Diana Campbell 
Paula Celick 
Ralph Franzen  
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Butcher Block 
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     From the Secretary  
cretary  
  The dues statements for the 2020 – 2021 Lodge  
  year are in the mail, and a big thank you to Jimmy 
  Mullenix and Elly Brown-Silva, who did an  
  outstanding job getting the statements ready and 
sent out.  Make sure to come to the Lodge meeting on March 12 
and support our Old-Timers who will be receiving their pins for 
many years of service to our Lodge. If you know of someone who 
needs help to get to the Lodge to receive his pin, please assist him 
in any way that you can. 
We still have members who have not paid their dues for the 

2019-2020 Lodge year, and they will be dropped from the rolls 

by March 26, 2020, if their dues are not paid. According to Grand 

Lodge Statutes Annotated 14.160, a member owing one year’s 

dues to the Lodge shall be dropped from the rolls before April 1. 

After being an officer in Auburn Elks Lodge, the Northeast 

District, and the California Hawaii Elks Association for the better 

part of the last 45 years, I have decided it is time for me to pass 

the torch. I will not seek election as Secretary for the 2020-2021 

Lodge year. I am confident that among our 700+ members, there 

are those who will step up, and I ask that anyone interested in 

becoming Secretary contact me so I can explain what the job 

entails.   

If you have ordered a name badge, check the bulletin board in 

the office. 

Dues are due. Remember, if your dues are not paid, you cannot 

participate in any function of the Lodge. 

If you have a change of address or need to order a name badge, 

we have order forms in the office or at the bar. Please remember 

to print legibly so that the correct information gets to the 

Secretary, and if you lose your key card or badge, there is a $10 

charge to replace it.  

As always, if you want to reach me please email 

rfoles@sbcglobal.net or phone 916.798.6591.   

Bob Oles, PDDGER, Secretary                                

                                

                
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

Tomdiana87@yahoo.com 

 

Assistant Editor, Linda Simmons 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising: Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

Officers 
                  

 Exalted Ruler: Harlan Moore 
 Leading Knight:  Bill Chelonis 
 Loyal Knight: Linda Lee Talso 
 Lecturing Knight: Bill Costa  
 Secretary: Bob Oles 
 Treasurer: John Madeiros 
 Tiler: Michael Bielski 
 Inner Guard is open 
 Chaplain: Manny Martinez 
 Esquire: Jim Boston 
 Trustees:  Sharon Bettencourt, Royce 
 Birks, Wayne Helley, Kathy Madeiros, 
 and Samuel Frazier, III.     
 Alternate Representative to Grand 
 Lodge: David Provan 

 

LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

A user name and password are required, and access through 

this link is restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who 

don't yet have a password may register by giving their 

membership number and name to Grand Lodge online 

at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 
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CRYING CORNER 
 
It pays to attend Lodge.  Lodge meetings are held on the 
2nd and 4th Thursday of the month except for November 
and December 2nd Thursday only.  Dinner is at 6:30 p.m. 
and the meeting starts at 7:30 p.m. 
 
At the Lodge meeting on January 09, 2020, $139 major 
jackpot was lost due to his absence by #003716 John A. Fee.  
It pays to attend Lodge.   
 

 
  Bill Costa, Lecturing Knight 

 

 

 
SICKNESS & DISTRESS: 
 
Bill Chelonis underwent foot surgery and is recovering at 
home. 
  
Samuel Frazier lll had a stroke and is now in rehab. 
  
Carol Zinc fell and broke her hip at the January birthday 
dinner.  She was released from the hospital on January 
23rd and is recovering at home. 
  
If anyone has any sickness and distress, contact me. I am 
usually at the Lodge on Tuesday and Wednesday.  e-mail: 
costab78@gmail.com 
  
Bill Costa 
Lecturing Knight 
 
 
Carol Zinc fell and broke her hip at the January birthday 
dinner. 
 

DISTRESS 
 

Lodge of Sorrow 
If anyone has any sickness and distress, contact me. I am 
usually at the Lodge on Tuesday and Wednesday.  e-mail: 
costab78@gmail.com 
 
Bill Costa 
Lecturing Knight 
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   MONTHLY BIRTHDAY DINNER –  

    FEBRUARY AND MARCH 

Get ready for Valentine’s Day with our February Birthday 
Dinner on Friday, February 7th. Chef Scott will be preparing a 
special Valentine’s dinner of Beef Stew, Roasted Chicken, 
Mashed Potatoes with Gravy, and all the extras.  
  
 
Tickets for the birthday dinners go on sale starting the 
previous month on Taco Tuesdays  
from 4:30 to – 6:00 pm. 
  
If you are a member with a birthday in March, you will 
receive an invitation which includes a dinner voucher and a 
free drink ticket. Take your voucher to the Lodge and 
exchange it for a seating ticket BEFORE the night of the 
event. You then select a table and seat from the seating 
chart. Tickets can be purchased for spouses and guests. 
Please remember that reservations are required, and 
selected seating comes first. 
  
ELK members with a birthday in February will be honored, as 
well as those ELK members with anniversaries in February.  
Hope to see you at the Birthday Dinners.  
 
 



        Lodge Manager

  

 
Now that we are one month into our New Year, I hope 
all your resolutions are still going well. 
  
The Super Bowl Party Pot Luck is back this year with Hot 
Dogs & Chili provided by the Lodge. Bring your favorite 
snack, appetizer, or dessert to share. There will be some 
Football games to play. 
 
Please be careful when driving and parking in our 
parking lot as we have had four different cars that have 
been hit with no notes left. 
 
Now for the business part.  In February, we start with 
our Super Bowl Pot Luck on February 2nd with the 
Lodge Providing Hot Dogs and Chili, followed by our 
Valentine Birthday Dinner on February 7th featuring 
Beef Stew and Roasted Chicken.   Then on Sunday, 
February 9th, come and enjoy the Best Pancake and 
French Toast Breakfast in town for only $12 featuring 
Jimmy’s Omelet Bar and Rex’s Famous Gin Fizzes from 9 
am to 11:30 am.  Next, we have our Valentine Day Sock 
Hop Dinner Dance serving Hamburgers & Hot Dogs with 
French Fries and Onion Rings and Sundaes for Dessert. 
We end the month with The Elks All You Can Eat Pizza, 
Spaghetti and Salad Dinner with Orientation on 
February 28th. 
Remember every Tuesday is Taco Tuesday, and every 
Wednesday, we have the Elks Lunch Menu with Scotts 
Blue Plate Specials. 
 
Let’s continue to make 2020 the best year yet. 
 
Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manager 
 

 

 
 
 
 
● Long Term Care ● EA+ (Travel Emergency) ● Vision 
● Dental   ● Identity Theft ● Hearing   ● Pet Insurance 
● Medicare Supplement  ● Medicare Advantage 

 
Ernest J. Strobel, President (530) 887-0102 

CA License – 0568200 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
       
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE AUBURN BUILDING HALL CO. INC. 
  
The Auburn Building Hall Co Inc. would like to list below the 

work, labor, maintenance, and projects they have 

accomplished in the year 2019 January thru November. 

1. Insulating the ceiling both with 24” R-19, 16” R-38 & 
Blown fiber glass for the Lodge at a cost of $8489.00 

2. Resurfacing north gravel parking lot at cost of almost 
$5000.00.  

3. Cleaned roofs & gutters on all rentals  cost close to 
$700.00 

4. Installing safety exit gate in Patio close to $400.00. 
5. Sealing & striping parking lot close to $4000.00 
6. Installing office and equipment for B.H.C close to 

$5000.00. 
7. Installing safety screen doors in rentals close to 

$800.00. 
8. Repairing sewer line from rental #179 to street main 

close to $4500.00.  
9. Repaired water line on #183 $300.00 
10. Installed a French drain to stop water leaking into 

#173 close to $2000.00. 
11. Ordered and will install new motor for A/C unit. #195 

$200.00  
12. Relocated Mail box Close to $100.00. 
13. Attorney’s fee close to$3000.00. 
14. Rentals daily and monthly Labor, Management, 

Maintenance, and misc. expenses close to 
$27,000.00  

 
Auburn Building Hall Co. Inc. 
President 
Manny Martinez  
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Veterans Corner 
 
February 14th is Valentine's Day. Give your Valentine 
something special this year, especially if it has been many 
years since you showered your spouse with what speaks to 
your character and love for her. Try a restaurant, flowers, a 
movie theater, play, or a concert of her liking. You have so 
many options that it should not be difficult to please your 
honey. Make the effort. 
 
I will be gone from mid-February to the end of March, enjoying 
a long-awaited respite in the desert and getting a lot of warm 
sun. Though I will be gone, this article will continue. No rest for 
the weary. Upon my return, we'll be discussing the upcoming 
BBQ luncheon at the Reno Veterans Hospital that takes place 
in May. The money for that BBQ comes from the Veterans 
fund. 
 
At this time, I would like to ask all of you Veterans what you 
would like to read about in this article going forward. Are 
there any activities that we can look at and maybe provide to 
you by the Veterans Committee? Please give this some 
thought and send me a note. My e-mail address is at the end 
of the article. 
 
As a Veteran, are you receiving all your benefits from your 
military service? Do you feel as though you may have a 
service-connected disability? If you are not sure, please take 
the time to visit with your Veterans Service Office located at 
1000 Sunset Blvd, Suite 115, Rocklin, CA. Their phone number 
is (916) 780-3290. Even if you do not have any health issues, 
you are eligible to use the military exchanges with the proper 
identification, all of which you can obtain at the Veterans 
Service office. You can drop in without an appointment if you 
like. You do need to take advantage of this opportunity. 
 
We have troops serving in areas of conflict in the Middle East. 
They live and work in extremely harsh conditions. We, on the 
other hand, live a very comfortable life. What's wrong with 
this picture? Well, it's simple. There are people who would 
take away our way of life and our democratic form of 
government for something this country opposes. We have 
kept this problem in their doorstep so that it will not come to 
ours. Pray for our troops and their safe return to their families 
here in America. Pray for their families and give them the 
strength to continue forward until their spouse, son, father, 
mother, sister, or brother returns to all of us. God Bless 
America.  
 
Rudy Pelzman, Chairman 
Veterans Service Committee 
E-mail: laketahoe@att.net 
Home:  (916) 771-0294   
Cell: (916) 316-1530 
 

 

Lodge Clean Up Reminder 
 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st Wednesday each 
month at 9:00 am. The next one is on February 5th. 
     
In January we did some general cleanup inside & outside, 
vacuumed carpets, cleaned ceiling fans, cleaned doors and 
windows inside and out, cleaned and dusted bar area, 
cleaned lobby, cleaned shuffleboard room, cleaned 
kitchen, cleaned coffee area, cleaned popcorn machine, 
margarita machine, nacho machine, dusted blinds, wiped 
down plastic shields, carts, fans, cleaned downstairs, took 
down and put away garland and much, much more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that worked in 
December:  PER Dick Robart, BHC Treas. Rex Gouldthread, 
Tom Eastman, Elaine Jenanyan, Cedric O’Hern, Rudy 
Pelzman, Michael Van Hook, Mike Slattery, Jesse 
Thompson, Edward Rodriguez, Ron Bailey, Ray Simoneau, 
Gary Cox, Harvey Eisley, Henry Tukloff, Mike Cosby, Gary 
Beckes, Remy Giannini, Pete Rau, Jack Schifando and Kent 
Kirby. 
  
There are some names I could not make out. If I misspelled 
yours, let me know. 
 
Turnout was good, but we can always use a few more. 
Please come out and give us a hand next time. 
  
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
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Pool Tournament Results for December 
 
Dec 4th  
1st  KJ/Jack Meylink  
2nd  Al Hewitt/Wayne Helley  
3rd  Dave McGuire/Manny Martinez  
Attendees: 
Don Council/Mike Cosby  
Bill Nordstrom/Roger Imsdahl  
Bill Costa/Chuck Cooper  
Bill McPeak/Ron Ruskaff  
Rex Gouldthread/Rick DeKnoop  
 
Dec 11th 
1st  Remy Giannini/Bill Mc Peak  
2nd  Al Hewitt/Wayne Helley  
3rd  Rick DeKnoop/KJ 
Attendees: 
Don Council/Chuck Cooper  
Rex Gouldthread/Manny Martinez  
 
Dec 18th 
1st  Chuck Cooper/Remy Giannini  
2nd Jack Meylink/Mike Cosby  
3rd  Manny Martinez/Ron Ruskaff  
Attendees: 
Bill Costa/Bill Nordstrom  
Ernie Egglink/Don Council  
Bill McPeak/Roger Imsdahl  
Rick DeKnoop/KJ 
Wayne Helley/Rex Gouldthread  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

  

SHUFFLEBOARD RESULTS FOR DECEMBER 
Dec 4th 
1st  Jan Quarry/Kris Cosby 
2nd Glenda Cooper 
3rd Maureen Borg/ Connie Burns 
 
Dec 11TH  
1st Jacquie Conci 
2nd Maureen Borg 
3rd Glenda Cooper 
 
Dec 18TH  
1st Julie Pollock/ Jan Quarry 
2nd Ann Council/Ellen Whitty 
3rd Maureen Borg/Sally Imsdahl 
 

     
 
   I hope everyone enjoyed Christmas and New Year’s. 
   Sometimes it can be a stressful time of the year and 
   then again with family and close friends things could 
make us happy. 
 
As you know, we are starting a new year 2020. It was brought to my attention 
that on your checks, you shouldn't write the date as 1/12/20, as someone can 
easily change the date to something like 11/12/2012, causing the bank not to 
cash the check. Soooo make sure you put the full year 2020 on the check's 
date line. 
 
As you may know, I might become the next Exalted Ruler, and as such, we are 
still looking for officers and committee vacancies for this next Lodge year. We 
practice our ritual parts on Monday nights at 5:30 pm. If you are interested in 
assisting, please stop by. We could use your help. If you or know someone 
that would like to get involved with the Elks, this is the best way to become 
an active member in the Lodge.  
 
Please remember your Purple Pigs fill them up and bring them to the Lodge 
in March. 
 
The winners of the four halves of pigs were drawn on New Year's Eve at the 
Lodge. They were Bill Schlichting, Dave Chaix,  Mike Cosby, and Tom Kubik. 
Congratulations. The contributions help our CHEMPI kids and families. Again, 
these donations help our kids to Walk, Talk, See, and play. 
 
Bill Chelonis PDDGER 
Leading Knight 
530-570-8896 
b.chelonis@att.net 
 
  
    

 

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 members monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Call Tom Hart for Advertising 530-367-3577 
 

From the Station of the Leading Knight 

        Bill Chelonis 
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FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS 

01  Dutra, Michael A 
01  Gregersen, Mark C 
02  Bengston, Perry M 
02  Eastman, Irving 
02  Nordstrom, William 
04  Billey, Dempsey J 
04  Killinger, William L 
04  Tiemann, A Lawrence 
05  Frazier III, Samuel Jefferson 
05  Jordan, Matt 
05  Nassi, Kenneth 
07  Simoneau, Raymond Emile 
07  Wallington Sr, Robert W 
08  Fleming, Donald William 
11  Tukloff Jr, Henry A 
12  Darling - Bliss, Carolyn 
12  Goldie, George 
12  Knorp, William H 
12  Streif, Ed 
13  Bennett, Robert James 
13  Bischoff, William 
13  LaBoa, Raymond E 
14  Staats, Elizabeth A 
15  Bauman, Martin A 
15  Eisley, Harvey 
16  Brennan, James 
16  Causie, Duane C 
16  Waugh, Geoffrey 
17  Foster, Robert G 
17  Newsom, Stephen Craig 
18  Kulas, Calvin 
18  Tribur, Matthew J 
19  Farley, Theodore E 
19  Mohammed, William 'Bill' 
20  Schifando, Jack Peter 
20  Steinhart, Angeline 
21  Calhoon, Ken E 
21  Cooknick, Mark E 
21  Kleger, Roy 
21  Smith, Thomas H 
22  Williams, George E 
23  Caldwell, Leon C 
23  DiPuccio, Gregory Julian 
24  Petruk, Jim 
24  Thompson, Oscar A 
25  Bacon, Denny 
25  James, Tommy 
26  DiBiaso, Shawna V 
26  Shaffer, Dan 
27  Albright, James Edward 
27  Tallman, Ray C 

9 

 
To all Elks Lodge 1691 members who sponsored wreaths for the 2019 
Wreath Laying Ceremony, I say, "Thank you, for the 312 wreaths you 
sponsored this past year. When all year-end checks are received, that 
will equate to over $1,500.00 received and donated to our Veteran's 
fund." Way to go, Elks! 
By the time this is published, those wreaths will have been picked up 
and disposed of by our friends at Auburn Recology. And, we will have 
begun our 2020 Wreath Program, so please watch for the new WAA 
order forms that you can pick up either at the bar or in the foyer of our 
Lodge. Note: Please do not use forms with the 2019 date on them. The 
2020 Wreath Ceremony will be held on December 19th, 0900, at the 
New Auburn Cemetery.   
 
Elly Brown-Silva is your go-to gal for information regarding the Wreath 
Program and our Lodge participation. She deserves all the credit for 
making 2019 a banner year for the Lodge and the Wreath Program here 
in Auburn.   
 
Also, thanks to Tom Hart and Linda Simmons for their efforts to post 
current order forms and information monthly in our Lodge Bulletin. 
 
Thanks, again Auburn Elks Lodge 1691 Members, 
Paula Celick, Location Coordinator 
Wreaths Across America - Auburn Program 
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